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(8) Request for comments on the draft work programme of the Open-ended
Working Group for the biennium 2014-2015

Reference: OEWG-8/10: Work programme of the Open-ended Working Group for 2014-2015

Background:

At its eleventh meeting, the Conference of the Parties is expected to adopt the work programme of the Open-
ended Working Group for the biennium 2014-2015. In preparation for that, and in accordance with its usual
practice, the Secretariat prepared a draft of the work programme for consideration by the Open-ended
Working Group as set out in the annex to document UNEP/CHW/OEWG.8/15.

The Open-ended Working Group at its eighth meeting took note of the draft work programme of the Open-
ended Working Group for 2014-2015.

Request:

o Parties and others are invited to submit to the Secretariat comments on the draft work programme of
the Open-ended Working Group for the biennium 2014-2015 by 7 November 2012.

Method of submission:

e Document UNEP/CHW/OEWG.8/15 is available on the Basel Convention’s website under OEWG-8
section (www.basel.int).

e Please submit the comments to the Secretariat by e-mail (kohno@pops.int) or by Fax (+41 22 917
8098).

Deadline for submission:
e 7 November 2012

Contact point:
e Ms. Kei Ohno (e-mail: kohno@pops.int, Tel.: +41 22 917 8201)

Office location/Bureaux: International Environment House 1, 11-13 chemin des Anémones, Chatelaine — Geneva. Switzerland



